
ESc No. : 10-A/PNM           Date : 13.02.2019 

The General Secretary / NFIR, 
New Delhi. 
 

Brother, 
 Sub :  Stagnation of staff in Group D posts in Accounts Department on S.Rly., – One time  
   relaxation for promotion against DR quota vacancies of Accounts Clerks – reg. 
 Ref  :  1) SRES Letter No. Esc No. 10 dated 17.10.2013. 
  2) SRES Letter No. Esc No.10/A dated 07.05.2016. 

3) NFIR PNM Sub. No. 30/2011. 

   4) GS/NFIR Letter No. II/70/Part III dated 22.01.2019. 
      ************* 

 Further to our conversation with Shri. Bhatnagar, Office Secretary / NFIR and discussion with 

GS/NFIR during his visit to Chennai on 19.01.2019, the details have already furnished vide under ref. No.1. 

dated 17.10.2013 & ref. No.2 dated 07.05.2016 (however copy enclosed for ready reference).  It is 

unfortunate that our references have not been connected, however we extremely sorry. 

The following details collected from the Headquarters office are enclosed herein for kind inf. please. 

1) No. of Group D staff working in HQ, CN, MTP, RE &  

Traffic Accounts (Accts Dept) as on 31.01.19   - 36  staff. 

2) No. of Group D staff with graduate qualification   - 2 staff 

(They are appointed on 25.11.2015 & 18.07.2016 respectively). 

3) No. of persons promoted from Group D to Group C in last six years in Accounts Department as 

Accounts Clerks through LDCE & Promotion Quota are as follows: 

Year Promoted Total 

 8.33% 
LDCE 

25% Promotion 
Quota 

 

2011 8 0 8 

2012 0 8 8 

2014 8 0 8 

2015 0 15 15 

2016 2 7 9 

2018 5 11* 16 
Total 23 41 64 

For information please.   
                                                      With regards, 

                     Yours fraternally, 

                                                                                                                                      
                                             General Secretary 

Copy to : File 84 


